Minutes of the HECA Advisory Panel Meeting held on Friday, 8th April 2005, in the Ground Floor Conference Room, The Housing Centre, 2 Adelaide Street.

Present:

Mr Stewart Cuddy
NIHE

Mr Barry Steele
NIHE

Ms Maureen Kerr
NIHE 

Ms Jane Kell
NIHE

Ms Majella McCloskey
NEA (NI)

Ms Ann Stewart Gill
General Consumer Council

Ms Bernadette Duffy
EAGA Partnership

Mr Noel Williams
EST

Ms Lindsey Mathers
EST

Mr Andy Frew
Thermacad Consultant

Ms Jenny Boyd
NIE

Mr Andy McCrea
Action Renewables

Mr Ken Thompson
Coal Advisory Service

Mr David Blevings
NI Oil Federation

Mr Colin Nugent
Environment and Heritage

In Attendance



Mr Bruce Pittingale



Ms Helen Atkins



Mr Derek Robertson

Apologies

                      Mr Noel Rice                            NIHE

Ms Jo Stephenson
General Consumer Council

Mr Alastair Pollock
PNG

Ms Orla Ward
BEA

Mr Patrick Waterfield


Mr Frank McCloskey
RSUA

Mr Thomas O Reilly 
DFP

Mr John McMullan
Bryson House

Mr Douglas McIldoon
OFREG

	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1.0
	Stewart welcomed Bruce, Helen and Derek to the meeting.
	

	2.0

	Previous Minutes

The previous minutes were agreed.


	

	3.0

3.1
	Matters Arising

Ken Thompson asked if the fuel prices report had yet been received.  A Frew confirmed it was due on 15.4.05.
	


	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	3.2
	A McCrea asked if anyone was coming from DETI to do a presentation on the Renewables Obligation.  Stewart Cuddy said he would get Noel Rice to follow up.
	N Rice

	4.0

4.1


	Presentation: Bruce Pittingale

Bruce Pittingale gave a presentation on the work of the HECA Fora and expressed an interest in working more closely with Northern Ireland.

Majella McCloskey commented that the recognition that there are differences in the Northern Ireland set up is very helpful.  It was also suggested that moving the quarterly meetings of the fora to Regional locations would also be useful. 

Bruce put forward the idea of bringing the HECA conference to Northern Ireland in 2007.  Stewart welcomed this.
	

	5.0
	Stewart Cuddy informed the meeting that Majella McCloskey is leaving as Director of NEA (NI) to move to a new post within the voluntary sector.  He thanked her for her work on the HECA Panel and noted her work in the field of fuel poverty.  The panel wished Majella well in her new post.
	

	6.0

6.1

6.2

6.3

6.4
	Presentation – Derek Robertson – SEI

Derek Robertson gave a presentation on the work of Sustainable Energy Ireland – following which there were a number of questions.  

Andy Frew asked if any work was being done in addressing increasing demands for hot water – not yet.

Stewart Cuddy asked if SEI’s wider remit (ie, industry and commerce) was helpful or did it make it more difficult to focus.  Derek said it was a challenge, however, also beneficial in that successes in one area can lead to successes in others.

It was noted that SEI are a partner in the Interreg funded Clever Homes scheme.

Andy Frew asked how SEI tackle the issue of builders using sub- standard materials, eg, hollow blocks.  Derek confirmed that policing building standards was a difficult area and it can be a struggle to maintain quality.  It was agreed that the same applied in Northern Ireland.  It was suggested that competent person schemes and education programmes could go some way to addressing these problems.  Bruce Pittingale confirmed that the HECA fora offer training courses for builders to help them make the right decisions.  Noel Williams said that EST are offering foundation days for architects targeting good practice at design stage.  Courses are well attended.
	

	7.0

7.1
	Presentation – Andy McCrea, Action Renewables

Andy McCrea gave a presentation on the work and achievements of Action Renewables to date and the work still left to be done.  

Bruce Pittingale asked if Action Renewables carry out “whole life costings” of work.  None have been done yet, however, monitoring of schemes etc is being carried out.  Whole life costing may be something to look at in the future.


	

	8.0


	Hard to Heat Homes

Barry Steele gave an overview of Hard to Heat Homes.  Progress since last meeting was noted including a new site being sought for the wind turbine.  Also, the condensing oil boiler was showing efficiencies of 97%.


	

	9.0
	Micro CHP

7 Housing Executive units were now installed.  The final 3 sites  are currently being determined and should be in by the end of the month.  Tenants very happy with systems and appear to be making savings on electricity.  
	

	10.0
	Clever Homes

120 properties suffering from condensation to be targeted with either sunwarm solar ventilation system or ecosmart drymaster system.  55 Housing Executive properties to be targeted.  District Offices have submitted addresses and these will be inspected next week.  
	

	11.0
	Breathe Easy

Scheme to look at impact of improvements in energy efficiency on asthma, in conjunction with Cupar Street Asthma clinic.  25 properties will be targeted with new heating systems and 20 with ventilation units.  Quality of air in the homes will be monitored in conjunction with Queens University.
	

	12.0
	Warm Homes

Bernadette Duffy gave an update on Warm Homes.

Statistics as at 31.3.05

· Total number of referrals received 
-
7817

· Total number of Surveys allocated
-
9129

completed
-
8050

· Insulation works orders completed
-
6338

· Heating jobs completed
-
2230


	

	12.1
	Bernadette reported that with the accruals of work completed prior to 31.3.05 the target of 8250 homes will be met and the total allocated funding will be completely spent.
	

	12.2
	Bernadette confirmed that the policy of removal of back boilers had resulted in an increase in cancellations.
	

	12.3
	Andy Frew asked was impact the necessity of using condensing boilers will have.  Bernadette said that this was still under discussion but the increased costs would have an impact on numbers if finance wasn’t increased.
	

	13.0
	Any Other Business


	

	13.1
	Stewart Cuddy asked if the £30m earmarked by DETI for business users of electricity came from the Denton fund or was this new money.  Jenny Boyd referred Stewart to DETI for clarification.
	

	14.0
	Date of Next Meeting


	

	
	Please note the next meeting will take place at 10am on Friday 16th September 2005 in the Board Room (NB: This date differs from the one agreed at the meeting)
	

	
	
	


